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DATE: 31/08/2016
TIME: 9.47
MEDIA STATEMENT 
Due to the recent 8.8 magnitude earthquake near the Kermeadec Islands, the Kaikoura District Council Emergency Operations Centre has been activated and is coordinating the response to the current tsunami situation with local authority emergency management offices and emergency services.

The Ministry of Civil Defence & Emergency Management is warning New Zealand coastal communities that a tsunami is possible following a magnitude 8.8 earthquake near the Kermedec Islands at 9.02 New Zealand time today.


In New Zealand, the wave is expected to arrive at 10.17. on the East Cape.  The first wave may arrive later and may not be the largest.  Waves may continue for several hours.
The threat to New Zealand is still being assessed and more information will be provided as soon as available.


People in coastal areas should:


1. Stay off beaches
2. Stay out of the water (sea, rivers and estuaries, including boating activities)
3. Do not go sightseeing
4. Share this information with family, neighbours and friends
5. Listen to the radio and/or TV for updates
6. Follow instructions of your local Civil Defence authorities.

Next update will be at  10.30am.





#END#
